LEANDER:
I call to order the Fourth State Council Meeting for 2017-2018.  We will have singing of “Home on the Range”, in honor of Kansas Day, led by Governor Randy St. Aubyn, Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Governor Deb Weaverling, and the Invocation by Governor Indra Phillips.

LEANDER:

Roll Call of State Council.  All present.
Introduction of special guest Past International President Sidney Scruggs.  Remarks.

Introduction of Vice District Governors, 3 present.
Introduction and remarks by Past International Family.  
LEANDER:

I would ask for adoption of the agenda.

St. AUBYN:

K. I move we adopt the agenda as printed.
WEAVERING:
A. I second the motion.

LEANDER:

Any discussion?  Motion carried 3-0.  Parliamentarian report by PDG Chris Bauer.

BAUER:

The State Council meeting will be held in accordance with the Constitution and By-

Laws of Lions International and Multiple District 17 of the State of Kansas.  Roberts Rules of Order will also be followed.  If anyone in the audience desires to address the meeting, they must first be recognized by the Council Chair and then come forward and use this microphone.  All comments will be held to three minutes or less, and I will give you a signal at approximately 2 1/2 minutes so you can conclude your remarks.  

LEANDER:

You have all received the minutes of the Third State Council Meeting.
PHILLIPS:

N. I move we approve the minutes of the Third State Council Meeting.
ST. AUBYN:

K. I second the motion.

LEANDER:

Discussion?  Motion carried 3-0.  
Treasurer’s report presented by State Treasurer Hans Neidhardt.

ST. AUBYN:

K. I move to accept the Treasurer’s report as written.

WEAVERLING:
A. I second the motion.

LEANDER:
Our 2017-18 reports.    District Governors reports.

District K –  District Governor Randy Aubyn.
As of May 1, I have 76 clubs with 1509 members. That is a loss of 36 for the year and a loss of two clubs. They were Luray and Pawnee Rock. We are working on starting a new club in Norwich. That club will be sponsored by Goddard.















We had a very successful district convention. We had 120 at our banquet. I was really pleased with the attendance. I had a lot of good comments about the seminars that ID Joyce Middleton and her husband conducted on membership. They gave all of us some ideas on gaining new members.


I am pleased that all of the clubs are current with their dues to LCI. We still have 15 clubs that haven’t turned in their PU101 yet. I am contacting them to get that done right away. I have been pushing the clubs to try and bring in some new members yet before the end of the year. That new notice about waving the induction fees might be another incentive to get it done. I am pleased that LCI decided to wait on having to turn in service projects on MY Lion. I could just see problems with that. I know some of our clubs are not reporting all of their service projects and some are reporting but not getting credit. It shows that I have 55 clubs that have turned in service this year for a total of 10,257 hours.















We are going to have an officer training in Hays on June 16th at 9:30. We will have our fourth cabinet meeting that day at 1 p.m. This is being held at the Arc at 600 Main St. I want to thank everyone that has helped me with our district this year. 

District A – Governor Deb Weaverling
Current Clubs: 82
Official Club Visits to date: All the clubs in the district.
Current Members: 1825 Lions 

Health of District 17A:  

1) Good News, the Leawood Lions Club has added 14 new members in May.  One Club member brought in these new LIONS, Lion Douglas Westerhaus.  The Leavenworth Lions Club added 5 new lions in May.

2) KU Campus Club continues to be a work in progress.  McKenzie has nine of the 10 members she needs to re-activate.  The goal is to re-activate by June 30th.

3) K-State Campus Club will be an Omega Leo Lions Club. The Manhattan Lions Club will sponsor the club and Lion Matt Kerns will be their advisor.  
4) All clubs have successfully completed at least 50% of the 5 service activities; Diabetes, Environment, Hunger, Vision and Youth.

5) District 17A has completed 20,709 hours of service.  63 clubs reported activities to date on MyLCI.

Goals for 2017-2018:

1) DG Team is working on canvasing DeSota, KS in June to start a new club.  The team is also focusing on clubs that need help: Wathena and Horton.  The team has met several times to plan and execute.  More info to come.
2) A training session is being planned for June 9th in Wamego, KS.

3)  To date:  185 new Lions and 199 losses, -14 members for the year.  As of the month of May, we have 25 new Lions and 17 losses, +8 membership.

4) LCIF donations:  50 (60.98%) clubs have contributed to date for a total of $31,923.20.   Goal is $30,000.

5) % of Women in the District decreased since my last report to 30.19%.  Goal was set at 32%.

Dates to Remember:

June 9...4th Cabinet Meeting at Trinity Baptist Church, Wamego.  Meeting starts at 11:00 to 1:00 p.m.  Lunch served immediately after the meeting.
District N – Governor Indra Phillips
Clubs Administration

 As Governor, I was privileged to lead the Clubs of 17N into a new Century. It was a year of innovation and change and the Clubs responded well. Modern technologies were rolled-out by LCI and Clubs learned and applied these, both in planning and administration with great enthusiasm.  The Clubs were well administered, had regular meetings and conducted impactful service activities. Most Clubs maintained good accounting records and provided their members with monthly financial statements. Some submitted their statements for audit, which I have been stressing during visits and in conversations with Treasurers. All Clubs are financially healthy and paid their dues in time.
Service Activities.

The majority of the Clubs started the year with impressive fall festival service projects. These projects which were mostly outdoors drew sizeable crowds. A number of these were run in partnership with their respective city councils and other community groups and had community families take an active role.

Many Clubs also had their annual fund-raisers, which were also well attended clearly showing that communities support their Clubs and are appreciative of the work Lions do.

Membership

Growth in membership was the area of emphasis during the year. We started the year with an LCI administrative anomaly when two clubs that closed in the previous year being placed in our column. We are still trying to sort this out. This negatively impacted our member numbers from which we have not yet fully recovered.

We had two membership drives, one in fall and the other in spring, which is still in progress. The fall drive saw mixed results – mostly small gains but the Club winning the award for the most recruits was Newton Lions with 17 new members and Goddard Lions coming a good second with 10.

The second drive is progressing well from the results coming-in. This has been extended to June 30th from the original June 15th to take advantage of the waiver in the joining fee. Clubs were strongly requested to make a greater effort and use more resources to recruit than they are doing now, since then and only then could we solve the membership issue.

We report with regret that two long standing Clubs have decided to disband due to members having advanced in years and not able to play an active role any longer. There are rumblings that another Club may do the same shortly for similar reason. Senior Lions in the district have met with these Clubs and suggested a range of options to no avail. We are still at work to see if we could save these Clubs and will leave no stone unturned to do so

We currently have 78 Clubs excluding the two disbanded clubs from last year. . Our membership stands at 1650 as at 30th April. We are hoping the spring membership drive will bring-in more new members and that we will be able to end the year with a positive number.

Retention

During Club visits, the Governors emphasized the importance of Retention. Clubs were made to understand that current members are the life blood of the Club. Recruitment gets considerably diluted if current members are let go. It is imperative that Clubs keep this factor front and center at all times and I am happy to report that this is already starting to happen in our district -  a good sign for the future. 

District Convention

The highlight of the year was the District Convention on March 2nd and 3rd at the Doubletree by Hilton in Wichita.  Past International President, Mahendra Amarasuriya  came half-way round the world, from Sri Lanka to be the Guest of Honor. The Convention was well attended with 120 registrants. We had a delightful evening of entertainment with music and dancing on the Friday which set the stage for the more serious business sessions on Saturday. Two eminent speakers made presentations on “Diabetes – a new challenge for Lions “and the Wichita State University “Innovation Campus,” the first of its kind in the country. This was followed by an elegant Banquet. PIP Amarasuriya who is responsible for worldwide membership as VP/GAT of LCI, provided valuable membership information from around the world in an illuminating address.

A new LEO Club was chartered in Goddard, with the Goddard Lions sponsoring and the District GST being the prime mover in its formation. The Leos were excited to attend the District Convention, their very first exposure to any convention.  They have already started to work on new projects while at the same time partnering with the sponsoring Lions club in other activities.

The last Cabinet meeting for the year will be on June 16th in Humboldt when a comprehensive joint evaluation of the year will be undertaken.

Appreciation

In closing I wish to thank my fellow Governors for their constant encouragement and support. We bonded well together and made a great team. I must also thank our Council Chair Linda Leander for her inspiring guidance at all times.

 A big thank you to all 17N Clubs for their hospitality and the courtesy that was extended to me on Club visits and most important for the excellent service they render to their communities. They embody the very spirit of Lionism.

Our International family was always at hand whenever it was needed and their wisdom and expertise was a wonderful asset.  A very special thank you to our State Secretary, Linda McCormick, who placed her immense knowledge and experience at our disposal and was always ready to help at a moment’s notice.  She is truly the treasure of the Kansas Lions.

I have enjoyed every moment of my year as Governor. It was an unforgettable experience of a lifetime which I will always cherish. And very soon the time will come to pass-on the mantle to a new team. My best wishes go out to them and I wish them all success.

LEANDER:                            Audit report.  No report.

Budget and Finance report by PDG Dan Funke, Chairman.
FUNKE:                                 No report.

LEANDER:                            Constitution and By-Laws report by PDG Chris Bauer.

BAUER:                                 Written report.
The certified delegates will be voting on two amendments to the MD-17 By-laws at the State Convention Meeting later today.

Amendment # 1:  Deals with the MD-17’s Council Chairperson by adding the Multiple District Global Action Team Chairperson to the council chair’s duties.

Amendment # 2:  Adds the Global Service Team, the Global Action Team, and the LCIF Multiple District Coordinator to the list of State Council Committees.

Both amendments need a simple majority vote to pass.

Voting Results – Both amendments passed and the MD-17 Constitution & By-laws will be updated.

LEANDER:                      Environmental report by Marla Larison.

M. LARISON:                  Written report.

Since the committee is not meeting at St. Convention I emailed the committee members about 

suggestions for the rules for the 2018-19 photo contest.  We had previously discussed expanding the 

categories and this is what we have so far.  These rules will need to be voted on at the 1st St. Council 

Meeting by the committee members in August and then we can share them.  Attached is the draft for the 

rules pending the vote in August by the new committee.  

We have the 2017-18 winning photos on display for all Lions to view and encourage more entries for the 

coming year.

The committee will also have to discuss the practicality of the current Environmental form with the focus 

of service reporting changing from MyLCI to MyLion we need to visit that issue.

Another report….M. Larison
Kansas Lions Environmental Photo Contest 2018-19

The 2018-19 Environmental Photo Contest is open to Lions and Leos.

This year’s contest will depict 4 categories and 1 Special Theme.

Categories are as follows:  Animal life, Plant life, Urban or Natural landscape, Weather phenomenon.  No people.

Special Theme: Environmental Service projects.  This category can picture persons in them and can be in progress or newly completed.  Example: Lions planting trees or kids playing in a new park, etc.

Photos should be original and unaltered and taken in your area this year.

Photos should be printed on high quality photo paper and measure 8” x 10” and printed borderless. White borders will be disqualified.

All photographers accept responsibility for the cost of taking and processing all photos.

Lions Clubs and Leo Clubs are invited to submit one photo in each category to the district by Jan. 1, 2019.  Photographer should specify which category they want their photo entered.

Photos will be voted on at Mid-Winter Rally in Jan. 2019.

Contest photos become the property of Kansas Lions.  Kansas Lions reserves the right to disqualify entries that do not meet contest criteria or that may be viewed as inappropriate or objectionable.

An award will be presented to the winning photographers and the photos will be featured in Ks. Lions News.

At all levels of the competition photos will be judged impartially based on originality, artistic merit and technical quality.

LEANDER:       
International Convention 2018 report.    No report.
LEANDER:
GMT/GLT reports by PDG Terry Weldin, PDG Craig Donecker and PID Bill Phillipi.
DONECKER:
Written report of GLT.

In the area of MD 17 Leadership – District Governor Elects attended their final training session at the state level yesterday afternoon. The District Governor Elects received a large portion of their training April 12 - 14, 2018 at the State Office in Wichita. The three day training was packed full of information including a resource manual and other materials geared to help the DGEs successfully complete their year of service. They will receive even more training at the DGE Seminar later this month. 

The third “Kansas Lions Leadership Round-up” was held in McPherson on March 17, 2018. There were 78 Lions from across the state in attendance. Topics ranging from technology to volunteerism were discussed in four - seventy minutes sessions. The feedback was very positive and plans are already underway for next year’s event.   

As for district activities regarding leadership, each of the districts report they have held training opportunities at their District Convention and Leadership training is planned for 2018-19 club officers this spring and early summer. There is also Zone Chairperson training scheduled in all districts.  

Lastly, opportunity to attend this year’s Great Plains Lions Leadership Institute, July 27-29, 2018 in Maryville, MO. is still available. Information including application forms are located at the GLT table in the exhibit area during State Convention and on-line at www.gplli.com. 
WELDIN – GMT report.

The status of MD 17 at nearly the end of 2017-2018 is similar to recent years. There have been 6 clubs cancelled and one new club created. The new club is in District A and I congratulate the leadership of District A and the members of the Tonganoxie Lions Club for their efforts. 
The very strong possibility exists for the formation of another new club in District K through joint efforts of PDG Dan Funke from District N and the officers of District K. This effort shows the spirit of Lionism reaching across district boundaries to exemplify our commitment to service. The possibility exists for the club to be formed in the City of Norwich during June of 2018.

Our International President Naresh Aggarwal is announcing a NEW MEMBERSHIP INCENTIVE in the time between June 7th and June 30th. This is a GREAT time to invite those friends and families that need that little extra incentive to fulfill their desire to help the world be a better place. There is no better way to improve the world than through being a serving member of the world’s largest humanitarian and service organization.

I urge all District Governors to communicate this incentive to our MD17 Clubs in all means possible so that we may have more hands to provide more service in MD 17.

GST…..No report.
LEANDER:                             K-I report by PDG Tom Weatherd

WEATHERD:                         Written report.

Meeting opened by Chairman Tom Weatherd @ 4:00 and he welcomed everyone in attendance.

 

PID Ed McCormick reported that as of 6-1-18 there would be a contest for 3rd V.P position @ Milan, Italy in 2020.  PID Salim Moussan from Lebanon has announced that he will also be a candidate for 3rd V.P.  Other discussion was about the upcoming International Convention in Las Vegas this year.

 

LEANDER:


LCIF report by PCC Michele Hufferd.   No report.
LEANDER:


Lions Health Programs by Vern Failor.  No report.
LEANDER:


Long Range Planning.  No report.
LEANDER:


Mid-Winter Rally 2018 by Tom Badger.  
BADGER:


Written report.

The 2018 Mid Winter Rally Committee respectfully submits this following report to

the Council of Governors following the rally held in Manhattan, Kansas at the Four Points by Sheraton on January 26-28, 2018.
We feel we provided interesting and informative seminar speakers and entertainment for this event. Our attendance for the three main events were 75 at the kick-off banquet on Friday evening, 165 for the Saturday luncheon honoring Peace Poster winners and Leo’s, and 125 for the Saturday evening

banquet.

Our special guest was ID Bruce Beck and his wife Erin, from Minnesota.  ID Bruce and Lion Erin were both dynamic speakers and displayed a great deal of enthusiasm and information about our organization at various sessions. ID Bruce was also the banquet for the Saturday night dinner and program.  Numerous awards were presented at the banquet honoring well deserving Lions. 

On behalf of the Mid Winter Rally Committee, Lions Lela and Bud Gillespie and Elaine Badger wish to thank any and all who made the 2018 Mid Winter Rally a success. We look forward to seeing everyone back in Manhattan, Kansas in January 2019.

LEANDER:                           Public Relations.  No report.
LEANDER:                           State Convention 2018 by PDG Dan Funke.
Not here at this time.  Everything seems as going great.

LEANDER:                           State and International Band by PCC Hans Neidhardt.

PCC Hans is working with band and reported great group this year and will have a great concert tomorrow.

LEANDER:


State Office is doing great.  No problems at this time.
LEANDER:


Thank all of you for your reports and work this week-end.  

Any Unfinished business?   None
New business?    None
LEANDER:


The State Convention Business will be at 2:00 p.m. today.

Meeting adjourned.

STATE CONVENTION BUSINESS SESSION

JUNE 1, 2018

LEANDER:                 I call to order the Business Session of our State Convention.

Introduction and remarks by PP Sid Scruggs.

Parliamentarian report by PDG Chris Bauer.

BAUER:

The State Council meeting will be held in accordance with the Constitution and By-

Laws of Lions International and Multiple District 17 of the State of Kansas.  Roberts Rules of Order will also be followed.  If anyone in the audience desires to address the meeting, they must first be recognized by the Council Chair and then come forward and use this microphone.  All comments will be held to three minutes or less, and I will give you a signal at approximately 2 1/2 minutes so you can conclude your remarks.  

Instructions for voting and ballots passed out.     (All amendments passed.)

LEANDER

We have a guest from out of state with us today.  Lisa Alexander will share with us the Melvin Jones Birthplace Memorial.

Remarks by Lisa Alexander.

LEANDER:

We will have the annual reports of our three foundations.  Kansas Lions Band Foundation by President Willie Tolle.

TOLLE:

No written report received.

LEANDER:

Kansas Lions Foundation by PDG Dan Funke.  
FUNKE:

Written report.

Kansas Lions Foundation minutes June 1, 2018 Doubletree Wichita, KS
President PDG Dan Funke (17-N) called the meeting Kansas Lions Foundation to order expressly for the election of officers. This meeting followed the Kansas Lions State Convention Business Session where Kansas Lions sat in general session in the Multi-Media Room at the Doubletree.

The slate of officers was presented:


President - PDG Dan Funke


Vice President - PCC Helen LeBlanc


Secretary - PDG Kathie Bell


Treasurer - Lion John Scovill

PDG Terry Weldin moved nominations be closed and PDG Jerry Loney seconded. The motion carried. PDG Al Ulrich moved the slate be elected and PDG Carleen Rajala seconded.  The slate was elected.

President Dan Funke stressed the importance of the Kansas Lions Foundation and urged all Kansas Lions support the Foundation.

PDG Helen LeBlanc moved the meeting be adjourned and PDG Tom McClernon seconded. The motion carried and the meeting adjourned.

LEANDER:

Kansas Lions Sight Foundation by President Gene Vogel.

VOGEL:

Written report.

Treasurer’s Report – Electronically submitted report

Finance Committee – No Updated report available

By-Laws – No updated report available

Nominating Committee – Proposed slate of officers for 2018-2019: PID Gene Vogel, president; Lion Sylvia Reinhardt, Vice-President; PDG Marilyn Sorenson, secretary; Lion Andy Hoedl, treasurer.

Public Relations – Electronically submitted report

Audio Reader – No updated report available

Claude DeVorss Fellowship – Currently 106 fellowships awarded

Mark Doyen Used Eyeglass Collection – Supplied seven large shipper (3500 pair) boxes of finished eyeglasses to Kansas VOSH doctors in Salina to be distributed on a mission trip to Guatemala & Honduras.  During a recent sorting PDG Bernard Lee and volunteers were able to send two boxes of salvage glasses, pieces, and parts which will be shipped to Respecs in California who will reimburse the Kansas Lion Sight Foundation for these salvage metals.

Kansas Eye Bank – Kansas Eye Bank (KEB) has now been authorized by their Medical Director for a new microkeratome processing technique, which is used to pre-cut corneas in advance of transplantation to the surgical specifications dictated by the transplant surgeons.  Bringing this innovative procedure to the Kansas Eye Bank has already proven dividends, as more tissue recovered in Kansas now has a higher probability for placement with a recipient from Kansas.  2018 Data Totals for the KEB are 551 donor referrals with 254 corneas recovered with intent for transplant.  

KUMC – No updated report available

KanLovKids – 33 clinics were held (21 LVE and 12 PLVCC); 113 children were evaluated; and 270 other individuals were in attendance at these clinics.  Several additional evaluation clinics are scheduled for 2018.

Mobile Screening Unit (MSU) – With Lions Clubs International emphasizing Diabetes Awareness this year we are working to get more Lions Clubs to utilize the MSU to provide individuals the opportunity to be checked for potential high blood sugars.  The KLSF will provide PSA’s and other promotional material to help publicize the MSU in your community.  The MSU will again be offering free screenings at this year’s Kansas State Fair in Hutchinson, September 7th through and including September 16th.  We are still in need of volunteers to assist with this Kansas Lions Service project, either Lions Clubs or individual volunteers.  Please call Lion Sylvia Reinhardt at 785-200-6132 or 620-921-0130 to help with these screenings.  You are given a full day’s gate pass to the fair for working one four and one-half hour shift.

Kansas Kid Sight – Totals for 4th KLSF Board of Directors Meeting:  6 months to 6 years total for MD 17 19,522 with 1,811 referrals; all others screened 26,844 with 2664 referrals.  Lion Dr. Anne Nielsen continues to work with the Kansas Vision Coalition to establish vision screening guidelines for children in the state of Kansas and the Lions role in providing these vision screenings.  Per Dr. Cordis the Lions goal is to provide these screenings with the anticipation to get those children referred to an eye care professional for a comprehensive dilated eye exam.

Sight Week & Fund Raising – No updated report available

Knights of Sight Pin – We have collected $700 and sent out 7 pins.

Vision Service to Veterans – Lion Robert Hamilton is continuing to work to set up additional forums to provide information about resources to aide those with limited vision.
LEANDER:

Meeting adjourned.
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